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Spring is in the air in New York, and we at WEDO are celebrating the season by "spring cleaning", refreshing ourselves in preparing a new three-year strategy, and looking forward to new growth.   

 

Transformation and reorganization are words commonly used these days by both the profit and non-profit sectors, and we at WEDO have embraced them, too. The difficult economic climate challenges all of us to be more efficient, results-oriented and innovative - and we'll continue to learn as we go along. 


We are excited to celebrate WEDO's twentieth birthday in 2011! Our accomplishments have been great, but there is so much more left to do. While we are extremely proud of recent advancements in integrating gender equality into climate change policies and in achieving substantive UN reform, women around the world are still in a more fragile socioeconomic position than men. Women are still the majority of the poor. Women are still under-represented in decision-making spheres.


In the recent meeting of the Commission on the Status of Women, WEDO was shocked at how little attention there was on environmental issues - especially in the wake of the Copenhagen climate summit. How easy it is to forget to give women a seat ​- much less an equal number of seats - at the environmental policy table. As the global community prepares to review the progress in sustainable development since the Earth Summit (UNCED, 1992) WEDO will ensure that women are not only at the table, but will be heard.  We hope you will join us. To get involved in preparations for the Second World Women's Congress in early 2012, contact us at wedoplus20advisors[at]wedo[dot]org! And stay tuned to our website as plans progress. 


Together, we can make a difference. Thank you for supporting WEDO for twenty years - here's to twenty more!


Monique Essed Fernandes
Interim Executive Director
Suriname

WEDO Celebrates the Life of Visionary Brownie Ledbetter  
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"Brownie was one of those fierce, fighting feminists who never listened to 'no' and never shied away from a job that needed to be done."    

These were the words of Rosalind Petchesky, a former WEDO Board member, when she heard of the passing of pioneer Brownie Ledbetter on March 22nd. When WEDO contacted friends and partners to help disseminate the sad news, we were flooded with emails remembering her with passionate, inspiring words. These words remind us how powerful WEDO's visionaries were - and continue to motivate us toward achieving their momentous goal of creating a better world for women.


Liz Abzug, daughter of WEDO co-founder Bella Abzug, wrote, "Those who knew Brownie know that she was a true 'diamond' - a brassy and brilliant feminist and organizer who always displayed her keen sense of humor and compassion...And never let anyone forget her folksy and kick-ass Southern Gal heritage! ...Yes, she was most definitely an inspiration to us all!"

In the words of Chief Bisi Ogunleye, a longtime WEDO supporter and Board member, "Brownie: the grassroots of America, the rural women of Africa, and the poor of this world will not forget all the rallies you organized for their voices to be heard." 


In loving memory, WEDO dedicates this newsletter to Brownie Ledbetter: we wouldn't be here without you. Our deepest condolences to all who loved her.
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Maintaining Momentum: Progress toward Launching the New UN Women's Entity

 

The Gender Equality Architecture Reform (GEAR) Campaign - founded and co-coordinated by WEDO and the Center for Women's Global Leadership (CWGL) since 2006 - has been advocating for a new, strong, unified gender entity under the United Nations system. The new entity, with predictable and substantial funding, as well as operational capacity at the country level, could truly improve the lives of women around the world. In the last year, a major milestone was reached: Member States came to consensus and passed a Resolution to create a new entity led by an Under-Secretary-General. During the recent Commission on the Status of Women meeting in March, GEAR members continued to make great progress in making this new entity a reality. 
 
With progress at the decision-making level, the pressure is now on the Campaign to continue pressing governments to create an entity that really works for women. The Campaign demands that the new women's entity be:


· The driver in the UN system for women's empowerment and gender equality with strong, country-level operational capacity
· Ambitiously funded with stable and predictable resources
· Amenable to meaningful, systematic and diverse civil society participation
· Led by an Under Secretary-General appointed by the Secretary General in a transparent recruitment process in consultation with member states and civil society as soon as possible


In the weeks and months leading up to the General Assembly in September 2010, when the resolution to officially launch the entity is anticipated, members and supporters of the GEAR Campaign are continuing to advocate for a new entity with the above characteristics. This is the only way it will be efficient and effective in its implementation - and the only way it will improve the lives of women around the world.

Support WEDO's Spring "To-do" list!
Together, we can make a difference - Donate to WEDO today! 

Every bit counts - and we will be happy to apply your donation to any particular project or fund that you prefer, such as supporting women's travel to UN meetings or organizing our next big conference. Of course, we love general support, too. Contact us for details, or visit our website to contribute online: http://www.wedo.org/donate.

  

In the Spotlight: Nadine Louis of Foundation TOYA, Haiti 
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Like the rest of the world, WEDO was devastated to learn of the earthquake in Haiti earlier this year, and we were particularly concerned for our many partners and friends in and around Port-au-Prince. WEDO invited Nadine Louis, the founder and president of Foundation TOYA, to be "in the spotlight" for our Spring Newsletter, and we are profoundly grateful that she agreed - and that she and her family are safe. 
 
Q: What inspired you to begin Foundation TOYA? 
A*: The idea for founding the Foundation TOYA came in response to the precarious socio-economic situation of Haitian women, the proliferation of sexual violence, discrimination in employment and inadequate access to training. The main purpose is to strengthen the capacity of women to actively participate in decisions that affect them and involve them more directly in the country's sustainable development.
 
Q: What are chronic and emerging issues of concern for women in Haiti?
A: The urgent issues affecting women which need to be addressed are inequality in education, sexual violence and poverty. Statistics show that poor women and illiterate women are more exposed to violence and discrimination. Because of this, the Foundation TOYA has chosen to make the education of girls and strengthening socio-economic status of women a priority. Girls who have not been to school become women economically vulnerable and dependent. Therefore, for TOYA, an activity is justified if it attacks the problem of inequality at its roots by giving girls the necessary tools to become autonomous women.  
 
Q: Since the devastating earthquake in January, how do you plan to continue your work?
A: Given the direct impacts of the earthquake, there is an urgent need for the Foundation to support the thousands of women who have been irreparably affected - by losing a child, for example, or a limb - and who are now at risk of sexual abuse in temporary camps. Our work aims to provide them psychosocial support to help them regain their lives and protect them from violence. This current situation exacerbates causes of poverty and inequality that drive our goal; we want to continue to pursue girls' education and socio-economic strengthening of women through training, education and microfinance. 

The earthquake occurred at the time that the Foundation had initiated a microfinance project, which had allowed more than a dozen women to obtain a loan at a very low rate. Unfortunately, almost all these women have now lost their businesses and have become more vulnerable than before. Our offices were also destroyed in the earthquake, which affects our ability to continue all our projects. For now, we work directly in the temporary camps where women are. Obviously, we need help building our own capacity as well - in many ways - so that we can continue to drive toward our goals of strengthening women's positions and socioeconomic status, as well as their direct participation in the re-building of Haiti.  
 
Nadine Louis has had international training in gender and development and was a part of WEDO's advocacy team at the COP-15 climate change conference in Copenhagen. Nadine was also a key partner in WEDO's recent gender and climate change assessment of Haiti and other countries for UNIFEM Caribbean. Nadine is skilled in gender analysis and gender mainstreaming plans for institutions, organizations and projects.  She was the Chief of Staff for the Ministry of Youth in Haiti and was the Haitian Youth Representative to the 2005 United Nations General Assembly.  She has developed a strategic plan for gender integration in the activities of the Ministry of Youth and has authored a training manual for teens on sexual responsibility.  To contact Nadine or to support Foundation TOYA, write to wedo [at]wedo.org.
* Nadine's answers were lightly edited for length.
Register for CSD-18 (3-14 May 2010, New York)
The 18th session of the UN Commission on Sustainable Development (CSD-18) is a review session focusing on five thematic areas: Transport, Waste Management, Chemicals, Mining, and the 10 Year Framework of Programmes on Sustainable Consumption & Production Patterns (SCP). If you need accreditation, please contact us ASAP: WEDO will be pleased to add you to our delegation list if you send your full name, organization, title, full contact information and a short description of your work to eleanor [at] wedo.org. Stay tuned to our website for event announcements - We look forward to seeing you at CSD!

The Good News from Copenhagen: Gender and Climate Change
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High Level Panel on Gender and Climate Change at COP 15

The news coming out of last December's climate change conference in Copenhagen was not generally good: Parties to the Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC) did not come to consensus to form a comprehensive, legally binding agreement. However, the 15th Conference of Parties (COP-15), which took place 7-18 December 2009, was groundbreaking for gender equality in global climate change decision-making. As negotiators struggled to find common ground on major issues such as emissions reduction targets and financial contributions, governments integrated gender equality and women's texts throughout the documents for the first time. 
 
Throughout 2009, WEDO and ENERGIA co-coordinated an advocacy team on behalf of the Global Gender and Climate Alliance (GGCA), serving as technical advisors to negotiators from more than 100 governments.  Finding support from a wide array of nations, advocacy efforts resulted in outcome drafts that included eight strong references to women and gender - up from zero references in 2008. In addition, more women than ever before participated on their national delegations - thanks in part to Finland's Women Delegates Fund, which WEDO was pleased to administer. Finally, WEDO and ENERGIA also joined with GenderCC, LIFE and WECF to form the first women's Constituency, or "major group", under the UNFCCC process. Read WEDO's short perspective on Copenhagen to learn more, and stay tuned to our website as we prepare for the  negotiating meetings of 2010!

 
An Open Letter to Ban Ki-moon: Where are the Women at the Climate Finance Table?
  

Secretary-General Ban Ki-Moon has been a champion of women throughout his tenure at the helm of the United Nations, emphasizing their equal rights and prioritizing women's access to decision-making tables. But earlier this year, the UN chief made an unfortunate and - some would day - uncharacteristic misstep: he assembled a new High-Level Advisory Group (HLAG) on Climate Change Financing comprised entirely of men. 
 
The formation of the group itself is a much needed, laudable effort to tackle the problem of mobilizing the necessary funds to face the climate crisis. The group has representatives from global north and south, industrialized and developing nations, public and private entities, and is chaired jointly by Ethiopian Prime Minister Meles Zenawi and UK Prime Minister Gordon Brown. But with not even a single woman amongst its nineteen distinguished male delegates, the efficacy of the group is already in question.    

 
The HLAG did not escape the attention of gender equality advocates during the 15-year review of the Beijing Declaration and Platform for Action at CSW, and WEDO drafted an Open Letter to the Secretary-General in an effort to solidify support and rectify the situation. The letter, with support from over 140 organizations, was delivered to the SG's office on the closing day of CSW, a fitting time to remember the importance of women's participation in government, sustainable development, and climate change policy.  Shortly thereafter, Ms. Christine Lagarde, Finance Minister of France, was appointed to the HLAG. While WEDO and partners are pleased by this appointment, we will continue to work toward equity, as climate change finance may be one of the most pressing issues for women and men in our lifetimes. 

Inside WEDO: Farewell and thanks to Colette Tamko 
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After more than three years leading the work on UN Reform and other governance initiatives, Colette Tamko left WEDO at the end of March to return to practicing law. Colette showed profound dedication to women's empowerment and the advancement of gender equality throughout her tenure at the organization. She has been instrumental in the success of the GEAR Campaign, and her quick thinking, creativity and adept networking skills will be sorely missed by all of us at WEDO. While we're sad to see her go, we wish her great success and joy as she moves ahead in her career. Best of luck, Colette!

WEDO is delighted that Rachel Harris will now be leading strategy, outreach and advocacy efforts for the GEAR Campaign on behalf of WEDO. Contact Rachel at Rachel [at] wedo.org!


Looking for an internship?
WEDO is currently interviewing for summer and autumn internship positions! Conduct research, draft position papers, help write grants or press releases, liaise with partners all over the world, represent WEDO at UN meetings and gain practical experience in day-to-day functions of a busy women's organization: come join the WEDO team! Visit our internship pages for more information: http://www.wedo.org/about/work-with-us. 

This Spring Newsletter was written collaboratively by the WEDO program team: Eleanor Blomstrom, Bridget Burns, Monique Essed Fernandes, Sandra Freitas, Rachel Harris, Cate Owren, Madeleine Rubenstein, and Mollie Van Gordon

WEDO is an international organization that advocates for women's equality in global policy.  Working in key global forums such as the UN, WEDO advocates for and seeks to empower women as decision makers to achieve economic, social and gender justice, a healthy, peaceful planet and human rights for all. For more information, visit www.wedo.org

	Please consider the environment before printing this newsletter.
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